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Letter from the Deputy First Minister #1



Dear All 
  
Thank you Gareth and Iwan for the recent information about the news that we are to have 
flashing warning signs on the A40 and that the issue of safety improvements is to be 
discussed on Tuesday in the Assembly. 
  
We have agreed that it is important for you all to have any additional information in support of 
our case.  I am therefore writing to tell you that there have been 3 serious incidents in recent 
weeks.  

• On Saturday night a 4X4 vehicle was attempting to turn out of the back lane by Ivy 
Cottage onto the A40. All junctions with the A40 in the village are dangerous and this 
one has raised very particular concerns over many years. In attempting the turn 
the 4X4 collided with a vehicle travelling on the east bound side of the road and that 
vehicle went through the hedge and into the field.    

• Further along the A40 at Glenfield a vehicle went through the front wall of the 
property, presumably taking avoiding action from oncoming traffic.  

• An elderly gentleman from Glan Preseli had shopping knocked from his hand while 
walking along the pavement from the garage shop. Apart from the obvious threat to 
physical safety this type of incident, especially with elderly people, has a severe 
impact on confidence which in turn makes them more vulnerable in many other 
ways.  Elderly people living in the village rely on the village shop and post office and 
yet they are increasingly afraid of crossing the A40 and walking the short distance to 
collect their pension and do their shopping. This is surely completely contrary to the 
government's policy of  promoting independent living for older people.   

We are very pleased that Mr Ieuan Wyn Jones has promised  flashing speed warning signs. 
We hope that this  will have an  impact on vehicle speeds however it will  not solve the root 
cause of the problem. While these signs  encourage conscientious drivers to slow down it is 
unlikely to affect persistent offenders as they know there are no penalties for exceeeding the 
speed limit. We have been told that in spite of the fact that the average speed through the 
village is 46mph this does not warrant speed cameras. Presumably if the limit was 30mph this 
would be possible. 
  
Yet again Mr Wyn Jones implies that  the long-promised by-pass makes  spending money  on 
safety improvements unnecessary. (although he uses the probable verdict of an inspector at a 
public inquiry to make the point).  There will be no point, as is suggested in Mr Wyn Jones 
letter, in the Local Authority improving the pavement once the road is 'de-trunked'. The 
danger is NOW and we need action NOW before anyone else is killed or severely 
injured.  Residents of Llanddewi Velfrey have been waiting for the promised by-pass for 
nearly 30 years so they cannot be blamed for being sceptical, especially as they have also 
been living for all that time with the nightmare of increasing volumes of traffic, partcularly 
heavy lorries, speeding through the middle of the village.  One person has been killed and 
there have been numerous accidents and near misses. Our children continue to cross the 
A40 in the rush hour, and in the winter months in poor light, with only a small traffic island to 
protect them. Recently installed pedestrian warning signs seem to have done little to reduce 
speeds. All residents take their lives in their hands when crossing the road or using the 
pavement which, by Mr Wyn Jones own admission, is totally inadequate.  
  
We are also told in the letter that acquiring the necessary land to widen the pavements is 
likely to be a long business and that the plans can only go ahead if there is unanimous 
agreement with land owners. As far as we know there is only one land owner who has not 
expressed an opinion as she has been out of the country and all others are in agreement. It 
has become obvious that the widening of the pavement is a more complex project than had 
been originally thought as it includes land aquisition, building of relacement boundary 
walls and movement of several street light standards. Perhaps it is worth considering again 
the comprehensive proposal that was put before the community several years ago...that of 
extending the road on the northern side. All investigations were done, the land is readily 
available and if the road is widened and road markings moved it would merely need some 
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form of protection along the existing pavement. Surely that may now be a more cost effective 
option.   
  
Lastly, in a news broadcast last Thursday Mr Wynn Jones said that he wants to encourage 
Local Authorities to take the necessary steps to introduce lower speed limits especially 
outside schools and in rural communities where there is a danger to residents. He spoke in 
the stongest terms and I am sure his comments will be warmly welcomed in many small 
communities such as our own. Why then can this not also be implemented on the A40? We 
are asking for a speed limit of 30mph in our village and that this is enforced with speed 
cameras and regular police presence. Reducing speeds to as safe level over a distance of 
approximately 1/4 mile will have a barely noticeable effect on journey times and will 
significantly reduce the risk of further fatalities or serious accidents.  
  
 We would appreciate your raising these points whenever possible and appropriate especially 
with respect of the meeting on 10th November. 
  
Yours sincerely 
Lynda Hill 
Clerk Llanddewi Velfrey Community Council 
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Ieuan Wyn Jones AC/AM
Dirprwy Brif Weinidog /Deputy First Minister 

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay
Caerdydd • Cardiff

CF99 1NA

English Enquiry Line  0845 010 3300
Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg  0845 010 4400

Ffacs * Fax 029 2089 8198
PS.DeputyFirstMinister@wales.gsi.gov.uk

Eich cyf/Your ref P-03-240
Ein cyf/Our ref  DFM/00370/10

Christine Chapman AM
Chair - Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
CF99 1NA

Dear Christine,

I am responding to your letter of 10 February, on behalf of the Petitions Committee, about 
the pavements at Llanddewi Velfrey and the opening date of the new by-pass.
My officials have met the owner of Ivy Cottage who is agreeable to the proposal to improve 
the footway fronting his house. This is the most constrained area and an improvement here 
would provide continuity of the footway on the southern side. Depending on the availability 
of finance, we expect to carry out the works at Ivy Cottage in the next financial year.

We will be introducing speed activated signs and associated traffic calm ing patches on the 
carriageway within the next few weeks. We are not planning to carry out specific evaluation 
studies on their effectiveness, however nationwide experience is that they are effective in 
reducing the speed of traffic . As a follow up , we will review the speed limit in Llanddewi 
Velfrey against our new speed limit guidance document later this year.
I shall be announcing my decision on the preferred route for a bypass of Llanddewi Velfrey 
shortly and it is planned to publish draft Orders for the scheme in mid 2012. If the scheme 
passes through the statutory procedures and subject to availability of finance, construction 
could start in line with the draft National Transport Plan by 2014.

Ieuan Wyn Jones 
Gweinidog dros yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth 
Minister for the Economy and Transport

  28 February 2010
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LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 
 

 
Mr Carwyn Jones 
First Minister 
National Assembly for Wales 
Cardiff Bay 
CF99 1NA 
 
25.2.10 
 
 
. 
Dear First Minister 
 
Ref: Road Safety Concerns on the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey, Pembrokeshire 
 
I have been asked by the Community Council and local residents to contact you regarding our 
grave concerns, which we believe were raised by Nerys Evans AM recently in the Senedd. 
 
We have been campaigning for many years in an attempt to resolve the serious and dangerous 
situation in our village which is located on the A40 between Whitland and the new by-pass 
being constructed at Robeston Wathen. Indeed, correspondence going back to 1986 now 
completely fills a 3 inch Lever Arch file. While some minor improvements have been made in 
that time, the main issue remains. Traffic travels too fast through the centre of our village with  
much of it disregarding the speed limit. The situation has worsened considerably over recent 
years with increasing traffic volumes.  This includes a significant proportion of heavy goods 
vehicles on their way to the ferry at Fishguard or servicing retail outlets and the refineries 
further west. The matter has been with the Petitions Committee for several months and they, 
like us, are attempting to find answers and to reach some practical solutions. 
 
Our requests are simple: 
• that  pavements alongside the A40 be widened sufficiently to meet current recommended 

standards and to ensure reasonable safety for pedestrians; 
• that the speed limit be reduced from 40 to 30mph to protect pedestrians walking along the 

pavements and those having to cross the road; (the distance involved would mean no 
more than an extra minute or two on journeys) 

• that a safe crossing be made for pedestrians especially for the dozen or so children who 
have to cross during the busy rush hour to catch their school bus. 
 

As a result of our campaign, during which we have had the support of our Assembly Members 
Nerys Evans and Angela Burns, the Deputy First Minister made a site visit when he 
acknowledged that the pavements are unsafe. WS Atkins were asked to carry out a survey to 
confirm ownership of properties adjacent to the A40 and willingness of owners to release a 
strip of land needed to carry out the improvements. The surveyor told us that he was 
embarrassed that this was the third such visit he had made over the past few years. Land 
surveys have also been done several times and on the last occasion the surveyors said that 
they nearly refused to carry out the work alongside the A40 because it was so dangerous. 
Surely the cost of these repeated surveys would have gone some way towards carrying out the 
works which are acknowledged to be needed.   
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Only one landowner owner has said they are unwilling to cooperate and another two have 
expressed reservations. These fortunately relate to the wider sections of the pavement. Having 
originally been told that the scheme needed 100% cooperation from landowners, we were 
therefore relieved to hear that plans are being drawn up to improve the worst section at Ivy 
Cottage. The owners of Ivy Cottage, who have 3 young children, are cooperating fully and are 
keen for the work to be completed as quickly as possible. However the busiest sections of 
pavement will still be too narrow for safe use especially where space is further reduced by   
lamp standards (a dozen in total)  installed in the pavement rather than on the verge.   We 
would appreciate confirmation that work will proceed on those sections of the pavement for 
which permission has been given.  
 
 
We have also been told that flashing speed limit warning signs are to be installed by the end of 
February. While these are very welcome measures they will by no means resolve the main 
issue. Traffic  needs to be slowed down. A recent traffic survey showed an average speed of 
46mph in a 40mph zone and that nearly half the 353 vehicles passing through when children 
were crossing exceeded the speed limit, 39 of them going 46-60mph. Accident statistics 
requested from Dyfed Powys Police showed when comparing  2005-6 to 2008-9 that speeding 
violations have nearly doubled. The level of speeding is such that we believe that while 
conscientious drivers may slow down, persistent offenders will not be sufficiently deterred by 
the speed warning signs alone. A previous survey carried out in 1996 when the limit was 
50mph showed again that the average speed was 4-7mph over the limit. On that basis 
introducing a 30mph speed limit should reduce average speeds to 35-37mph, a far more 
acceptable and safe level.  
 
The Deputy First Minister stated during his site visit that the Trunk Road Agency do not want to 
slow down traffic on a major road. Surely the top priority should be the safety of the residents 
of Llanddewi Velfrey and not the temporary slowing of traffic over a short distance.   We do not 
want our residents to be at constant risk when walking to and from the post office/shop; we do 
not want our children taking their lives in their hands every morning when they have to cross 
the A40 at peak flow with only a small traffic island to protect them. It is a disgraceful situation 
acknowledged by all who have had first hand experience of it, including the Deputy First 
Minister, and who have been brave enough to stand for a few minutes on the edge of the A40.   
 
For over 20 years we have been promised a by-pass so it is hardly surprising that we are 
sceptical when told that all will be well when the by-pass is built in 2014. It is completely 
unacceptable now. Lives are being put at risk now.  We appreciate the pressure on budgets 
but feel that the measures we are asking for are long overdue, and will surely avoid death or 
serious injury.  The reputation of the Highways Directorate will be seriously compromised if 
someone is killed, or seriously injured, after all our warnings.  We are grateful for the recent 
action that has been promised but trust that it is just the first step, and urge you to support our 
demands.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Keith Thomas 
Chairman of the Community Council   
 
Cc Angela Burns AM, Nerys Evans AM, Welsh Assembly Petitions Committee, Nick Ainger MP 
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Holding response from DFM



Dear Sir/Madam 
  
Ref: Petition for road safety improvements in Llanddewi Velfrey submitted in June 2009. 
  
Over a year ago our Community Council registered a petition with the committee and were grateful for 
their support in attempting to improve the very dangerous state of the road safety on the A40 as it 
goes through the middle of Llanddewi Velfrey, in Pembrokeshire. In spite of the support from the 
Petitions Committee, progress has been negligable and the Community Council would be grateful if 
this matter could be pursued further.  
  
We had asked for three improvements to be made: 

 the speed limit reduced to 30mph (in an attempt to persuade traffic to travel within the current 
limit of 40mph) 

 the pedestrian crossing  improved to a safe standard bearing in mind the volume and speed 
of traffic 

 the footpaths alongside the A40 be widened to meet current safe guidelines. 

The only action taken so far by the Highways Directorate  has been the installation of speed activated 
signs at both ends of the village. This merely serves to show us the high proportion of vehicles, 
especially heavy goods traffic, travelling over the speed limit. We are awaiting the results of a second 
speed survey which we presume will confirm this. We were told that a decision to lower the speed 
limit to 30mph was dependent on an overall review of speed limits in a number of other similar 
locations. Nothing has been done.  
  

Although we asked for the entire length of footpath along the A40  to be widened, and the Deputy 
First Minister himself agreed on a site visit that this was needed, we were promised only a small 
section at the easterly end by a property called Ivy Cottage. We were told that this would be done  in 
June. We were then given a revised date of September, legal documentation was sent to the owners 
during the summer which they have completed and returned. Nothing has happened.  
  
Pedestrians still take their lives in their hands when using the footpath, those needing to cross the 
A40, especially children needing to catch their school bus, still take their lives in their hands and traffic 
overall travels at speeds through the village well in excess of safe limits. Even the surveyors sent out 
by the Highways Department have  said that it was  unsafe to carry out their work.    
  
We realise that the recent budget cuts will have an impact on all highways improvements. However as 
the likely result of these cuts is that the long awaited by-pass for Llanddewi Velfrey is now likely to be 
well beyond the promised date of 2014 these safety improvements are even more critical.  
  
We would very much appreciate the Petitions Committee following up these very real concerns on our 
behalf.  
  
Yours sincerely 
Lynda Hill 
Clerk to the Community Council 
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